
Some people believe that university students should be required to attend classes. Other believe that 
going to classes should be optional for students. Which point of view do you agree with?

Educationally speaking, although a group of people claim that university students need to attend 
compulsory classes, I strongly agree with those who hold that it is more beneficial when students have 
an option to choose whether  attending a class is more useful to themnecessary or not.

The idea of attending classes optionally brings about some benefits through academic life for each 
student. Firstly, they are free to choose which class is their field of interest, so they can join, otherwise 
they may lose a considerable amount of their precious time on participating in classes which they do not 
enjoy and learn from efficiently. It is completely essential for university students to be expert in a 
particular field of study in order to invest their knowledge on in their future career. The students who 
are poor in learning sophisticated subjects, instead of wasting their time on easier topics, may have 
more time to work on the harder ones. Another justification, showing the importance of optional 
attendance for students is that, international students can work the hours that they are required to be 
present for learning some convenient subjects; hence, they can make money to accommodate their 
basic needs in a foreign country.

Another group of people believe that the idea of making classes optional at universities is wrong. In the 
first place, the youth generation need to learn disciplines which may come true when there are some 
strict rules in term of classes’ attendance. How to be organized and make/arrange/establish a schedule 
for the period of academic life, may also help them to be well-organized for the rest of their lives. On the 
other hand, some credits are a prerequisite for other ones (which are) called major credits. Students 
have to learn and pass those subjects to be able to choose major credits making students professional 
and leading them to be graduated from their field of interest. 

To conclude, there are different views in making university classes optional or compulsory, as it is now. 
While some people convey argue it is impossible, I think there are many ways that students can have the 
opportunity to choose that which class is essential or not. Universities can provide some visual aids for 
those who prefer not to attend some classes. Also, students can have self-study but if they face some 
difficulties or if something goes wrong, they can ask thefrom  professor of about that subject via email 
or even in person./ I know that why you hate me/I know that when you criticize me you want to say sth.


